Record of the Neighbourhood Plan Core Committee held on Thursday 20th February 2014 at 2pm in the Community Office


Present
Committee members:

Ian Hill 





Neil Mitchenall




Andrew Hocking (from 15:00)




Gill Bindoff

SODC:



Scott Riley 

20/14 Apologies for absence

Neil Boddington, Rhian Woods

21/14 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.  

22/14 Public Consultation Options 
IH briefly updated Scott Riley on progress with the NP to date and on proposed future actions, particularly those involving public consultation.   Scott explained what he felt was needed to provide sufficient evidence for a robust consultation.  Many topics were discussed and these notes summarise key points.

· When the NP is submitted for examination two reports are needed:  a historical record presenting all the consultation that had taken place throughout the project, and a specific response to the required 6 week consultation on the draft NP before it was submitted to SODC;

· Consultation reports need to include the responses received form the public and the associated actions taken to address them;

· He strongly recommended establishing an electronic system for collecting responses and for saving and analysing them;

· Each consultation exercise should have a defined end date that is well publicised.  This does not mean that late responses cannot be accepted but serves as a spur to encourage early responses;

· We need to make sure that the consultation process and the analysis is clear and transparent, particulalrly with regard to eventual site selection.  He recommended that we prepare a consultation strategy at an early stage to document how we intended to collect and use community opinions;

· He agreed the initial consultation should have as a secondary objective enlisting of volunteers;

· He recommended special consultations with specific groups such as the Business Association, schools (both primary and secondary), and distinct population groups such as the community of Filipino workers at the Care Home;
· He thought we should also display information form OCC and Thames Valley Police at the exhibition if we do not have representatives of them present;

· We need to be able to demonstrate through an equality assessment that our consultation has involved a representative selection of the community with regard to race, age, gender and that minority groups are represented.  This implies that such information needs to be collected and  reported in a communication strategy document;
· He thought that our second consultation ought to be split into parts.  A first consultation on issues to be considered for each topic and second on the preferred options from possible policies;

· He suggested that we use the Woodcote scoping document as an example for our scope;

· We do not need a separate Environmental Sustainability Assessment.  It will be included as part of an overall Sustainabilty Assessment. 

23/14 Questionnaire and leaflet

The draft questionnaire and leaflet were discussed and a number of suggestions made for improvement, especially of the questionnaire.   Andrew agreed to revise this. 

24/14 Actions

a. Scott to send examples of Equality Impact Assessments – SR
b. Revise the questionnaire as suggested – AH

c. Find local designer to beautify the questionnaire and leaflet - IH

Meeting closed at 15:45
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